MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 15TH OCTOBER 2012 IN THE VILLAGE HALL.
Present; Cllr Sheena Duller, Andra Jones, Chris Pateman, Brian Thomas, Nick McNally and Gwyneth Davies. 

Apologies were received from Cllr Adam Lionel.

Minutes of the previous meeting were approved by Cllr Brian Thomas and seconded by Cllr Chris Pateman.

Matters Arising;

Water Wheel,

The issues with the water wheel are still ongoing, the new owners of the land have concerns about the access gate for maintenance being on their land and need some clarification from Pentir Pumlumon.

Hywel Dda meeting

Cllr Andra Jones represented our Community Council at this meeting, most of the meeting was spent discussing the closure of Tregaron Hospital and the Cylch Caron project. Apparently the Health Secretary will not release the funding for the Cylch Caron Project until the questionnaire Your Health Your Future have been completed and. Current facilities at Bronglais hospital will not be changing.
Sewage Works Pontrhydygroes,

Cllr Brian Thomas told the councillors that the Properties Department of Ceredigion County Council had to be called out to repair the sewage works two weeks ago.
A letter was received from Mr Mel Hopkins of Ceredigion County Council with regard to the sewage works, informing us that the treatment works at Pontrhydygroes will not be adopted by Welsh Water and is not on the current phase of work fro improvement. They are currently trying to find a new location for the sewage treatment works but it is proving difficult. They will be advising the community council of their decisions.it was suggested thart the community council contact Welsh Water or the Environment Agency with regard to toe problem.

Correspondence;

A questionnaire was received from Dyfed Powys Police, this was completed and returned.

Planning

A planning application was received for the construction of a Hydro-electric scheme at Storehouse Pontrhydygroes, there were no objections.

Donations

Letters were received from Bobath Children’s Therapy, Marie Curie and Macmillan.

There was no other business, the next meeting will be on Monday 19th November 2012 in the village hall at 7.30pm.

